
PUBLIC MEETING
MONDAY, MARCH 15, 2021 – 7:00 P.M. 
VIRTUAL MEETING ONLY DUE TO PANDEMIC
CITY OF OAKLAND-BOARD OF ALDERMEN MEETING
MINUTES

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER by Mayor Stewart at 7:00 PM.

ROLL CALL showed that all Board members were present on Zoom, and the meeting was open to citizens. 

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES Alderman Steuby moved, and Alderman Godsy seconded, a motion to approve the February meeting minutes as submitted and the motion passed by a vote of 4-0. 

REVIEW OF TREASURER’S REPORT AND APPROVAL OF EXPENSES The 
financial statements for the month were reviewed, noting that the payroll had been reviewed and 
approved by the Treasurer. The potential for receiving additional COVID Relief funding was discussed. The Board voted 3-0 in favor of approving the voucher with Alderman Morisse abstaining having not had an opportunity to review the voucher.

UPDATES FROM CITY ENGINEER/BUILDING COMMISSIONER AND CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER Mr. Hanser and Mr. Stecher both reviewed their written reports with the Board. Mr. Hanser was authorized to make temporary repairs to potholes in the City as needed. Bids for tree maintenance in the City were reviewed and it was noted that there was a technical error in one of the bids, therefore the Board decided to reject all bids and seek best and final bids from the bidders. The City Engineer was asked to notify the bidders and set a new date for best and final bidding.

CITIZEN COMMENTS There were no further citizen comments.

SPECIAL DISCUSSION
1) The City Attorney was asked to draft an updated Tree Preservation Code consistent with the Board’s work session discussions.
2) The Board created a list of streets for monthly street sweeping and asked the City Administrator to obtain pricing. 
3) The Board discussed a possible dedication of the bridge in Minturn Park as a part of the City’s centennial celebration and asked the City Administrator to begin planning.
4) The Board determined that public events such as the spring garage sale and fall picnic would remain on hold pending further easing of restrictions on public gatherings.
5) The Board reviewed a request from the City of Kirkwood to extend the current aquatic cooperative agreement for another year and asked the City Attorney to review the proposed draft prior to approval.
6) The City Administrator noted completion of MSD reporting for the year, and asked the Board to confirm the 3rd Wednesday meeting dates for spring - with meetings remaining on zoom until further notice.

Alderwoman Lueker had nothing further. 

Alderman Godsy asked the City Engineer to finalize pricing on street striping in the City.

Alderman Morisse asked about the regulation of trains traveling through the City.

Alderman Steuby had nothing further.

Mayor Stewart had nothing further.

The meeting was adjourned by a vote of 4-0.

These minutes accepted as submitted this 21st day of April, 2021.

						 Deborah LeMoine, City Clerk.




